September 26, 2024

The Town Board of the Town of Warwick held a Public Hearing for Introductory
Local Law No. 8 0f2024 Amending Chapter 112 “Peddling & Soliciting”. Said public hearing
was held on Thursday, September 26, 2024 at the Town Hall, 132 ngs nghway, Town of
Warw1ck Supervisor opened the public hearing at 7:32 p.m.

ATTENDANCE:  Supervisor Jesse Dwyer
Councilman Floyd DeAngelo
Councilman Russell Kowal
Councilman Kevin Shuback
Councilman Thomas Mattingly

Attorney for the Town, John Buckheit

LEGAL NOTICE: The Deputy Clerk read the legal notice, which was duly published in the
Warwick Valley Dispatch on September 18, 2024.
(Copy of this legal notice is printed at the end of these minutes.)

SUPERVISOR DWYER - At this time, we'll go into a public hearing on Introductory
Local Law No. 8 of 2024, amending Chapter 112, Peddling and Soliciting. The intent
behind this local law is to change our town code. We identified that our code did not
necessarily prohibit people from operating commercial businesses on town property, so
Attorney Buckheit has presented the Town Board with a suggested code change that will
now require, which you thought would have been obvious, that if someone intends to -
conduct commercial operations on any town property, including town parks, they will
require written permission from the Town Board. In order to do that, the Deputy Clerk
will read the notice. Any questions or comments from the board? Any questions or
comments from the public on this local law?

There were no public comments for or against this public hearing from the public or Town
Board.

CLOSE PUBLIC HEARING: Motion Supervisor Dwyer, seconded Councilman Kowal that

the public hearing be closed. Motion Carried (5 ayes,.0 nays) 7:34 p-
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Ca arolyn Purfa, Deputy Town Clerk




NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING

PLEASE TAKE NOTICE that the Town Board of the Town of Warwick will hold a public
hearing to consider Introductory Local Law No. 8 of 2024 entitled Amending Chapter 112
Peddling & Soliciting. Said Public Hearing to be held on Thursday, September 26, 2024 at
7:30 pm or soon thereafter as the matter be heard at the Town Hall, 132 Kings Highway, Warwick,
NY.

A complete copy of the Introductory Local Law is available for inspection in the Clerk’s Office
and/or the Town of Warwick website, townofwarwick.org.

All interested persons will be given the opportunity to be heard.

DATED: September 18, 2024 BY ORDER OF THE TOWN
BOARD OF THE TOWN OF WARWICK
Eileen M. Astorino
Town Clerk




